
On October 13, I participated in a meeting of the regional executive of the National Capital 
Region (Separate Employers). 

From November 15 to 18, 2021, I took part in the meeting of the National Executive. 
On January 11, 2022, I participated in a meeting of UNE’s Francophone Committee. 
I prepared, with the help of other Committee Members, the text which was published on 

UNE’s website for International Francophonie Day. 
 
Jean-Michel Lavergne 
Assistant Regional Vice-President, NCR-Separate Employers 


